ALDERBURY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Roman Catholic Chapel, Whaddon, on

Tuesday 3rd July 2007 at 7.30pm.

Present: Councillors Mr. A Jackson (AJ), Mrs. B Elborn (BE), Mrs E Chandler (EC), Mrs. P Horton (PH), Mr. A Poole (AP), Mr R Britton (RB) District Councillor and eight members of the public.
Public questions and statements : 
A resident from Clarendon Road had written to the PC raising concerns regarding the relocation of the football club.

It was queried as to whether the PC Election had been sufficiently publicised.

The PC was reminded that the Guides contract is due for renewal in September.

It was requested that names of members of the public should not be published as this had been agreed some years previously.

Apologies for absence: Councillor J. Hubbard (JH)
Declarations of Interest:  None
Minutes of the Last Meeting: The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th June 2007,  one correction made :  Village Hall: EC (not BE) reported. All else, having been circulated, were taken as read and agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Finance:  
2014 - Our  Internal Auditor had compiled a very comprehensive report which was read out and the Annual Statement was then read out, filled in and signed.
2015 - Accounts for the year: the balances are correct and should be verified by a Councillor at regular intervals. To simplify our dealings for Audit, any ring fenced funds to be identified and the amount to be clarified. It was noted that we need to have a separate Assets Register and to update our Risk Assessment Register.

2016 - It was agreed that the Clerk should be allowed an extra 2 hours per week, making the total 12 hours.

2017 - It was also agreed that the PC would purchase a Laptop Computer - SDC to be approached.

2018 - Our Agreement regarding lettings with St. Osmunds Church ends on the 31st August and it was agreed to negotiate with them again for the next year . BE to action.

The following payments were approved:

	Chq No.
	Paid to:
	For :
	Amount

	563
	Fountain Magazine
	Printing consultation drafts.
	£31.03

	564
	A Hayward
	Reproduction of village map.
	£120.00

	565
	Glendale
	Grass cutting.
	£846.00

	566
	Hurdcott Landscapes
	Grass cutting (taken over from Glendale).
	£846.00

	567
	D Biggs
	Internal audit 2006/7.
	£125.00

	568
	S Ingram
	Salary & expenses (June).
	£374.56

	569
	Post Office Ltd
	PAYE for clerk (June).
	£4.90

	570
	S Ingram
	Salary & expenses (July).
	£325.00

	571
	J Saunders
	Litterpicking (May & June, P and A Saunders).
	£120,83

	572
	F Marr
	Design and page make up of Draft Parish Plan.
	£630.00


Next cheque number will be 573.
2019 – Canal clearance.

BE, Mr Underhill (Woodlands Manager for the Longford Estate) and L Bailey (BTCV – volunteer group with a lean to improving the environment) met on 28th June 2007 to discuss the clearance of rubbish in the canal and the clearance of a run-off into a culvert near the A36. The Longford Estate agreed to pay the expenses of the BTCV of £160 per day. The Parish Council agreed to pay for removal of waste. It was agreed that a 6 yd skip will be arranged to be delivered and removed on the same day. Three quotations were submitted:Best Skip Hire £164.50 incl VAT, CB Skips £170.38 incl VAT, A Long Skip Hire £169.20 incl VAT. Best Skips will be booked for the suggested date of 9th August. Clerk to action. The volunteers will work from 10.30am until 5.00pm. A fridge/freezer in the canal cannot be placed in the skip therefore SDC will be asked to collect it once it is removed from the canal. Clerk to action. It was also suggested that an article could be placed in the Fountain explaining the efforts gone to clear the canal and to discourage further fly tipping.

Matters arising from last meeting:
1959 – Closure of side road – RB reported that agreement is still awaited but that there seems to be some progress.

1962 - Children's Play Area – JH reported via email that two quotations had been received for the refurbishment of the play area in the recreation ground but, he has been unable to find a third suitable company. Three quotations are required to submit for R2 money. Clerk to investigate.
PH agreed to carry out weekly inspection of play area as required by ROSPA.

It was agreed that a formal letter should be sent to SK requesting the return of Parish Council paperwork as all attempts so far to recover the documents have failed.

2012 – Parish Plan – JH queried by email the wording of the parish plan regarding the statement that over 50% of parishioners are in favour of development in the village. JH felt that parishioners were asked which development people wanted rather than if people wanted development at all. AP will discuss with JH to clarify.
It was agreed that the parish council will adopt the plan. It can now be submitted to SDC.

RB reported that there is a £30 overspend on the project although £500 is due back from SDC, but, it was reported that this is unlikely cover the cost of publication to the public. It was pointed out by R.B. that the defunct Village Association had given the PC their remaining funds for use on projects such as this. It was suggested that the document could be added to the village website as well as each councilor having two copies for borrowing by parishioners. It was also suggested that shops and village organisations could hold a copy with more copies being available from the parish council on request. AP will investigate the printing and distribution costs so that council can decide at the next meeting the method of circulation. An extra invoice for the design was presented and a cheque was signed for F. Marr.
2013 – Alderbury Football Club – AJ reported that the Longford Estate and the parish council were negotiating a lease for land at the end of Junction Road. The parish council will then lease the land in a back to back agreement, to the football club. However, the draft document includes a 6 month notice period without compensation if the Estate decide to develop the land. Under these circumstances, grants are not available to the football club. The Estate suggested taking this paragraph out of the lease but add it to a separate agreement. It was agreed that this is not acceptable. AP agreed to represent the parish council in a meeting to be arranged between all parties concerned to discuss the lease and also, to discuss the future of the guide hut. Councillors agreed to use the same solicitor - Hannafords - as previously.

A resident also queried why the proposed area needs to be so large. A member of the football club explained that 19 teams play for Alderbury Football Cub. Some leagues require showers to be available and one team is only one league away from requiring fencing to be placed around the pitch.
A letter was also received from a resident regarding his concerns about the access to the new pitches. The Longford Estate had replied that it is probable that access will be continued down Junction Road or create a new access from Firs Road.

2020 – Co-opting new Councillors.

Following advertising for prospective new councillors to come forward, it was agreed that Lisa Allen (LA), Jane Copley (JC), Debbie Biggs (DB) and Catherine Briers (CB) could all join the parish council. Relevant forms were distributed for signature. There is now only one more seat vacant.
Maintenance : 

The Fountain - broken arms from the bench had been removed and the Ivy cleared from around it.

2021 – Hedge at the burial ground.

A letter was sent to Canon Ward requesting that the hedge be moved in order to facilitate the reserved plots. There has been no response from Canon Michael and the hedge was still in the wrong place. Clerk to action.

Drains along Southampton Road - It was reported that these had now been cleared.
Village Map - the new one had been received and would be fitted shortly.
It was also reported that arrangements had been made to move the seat in the recreation ground as agreed at last months meeting. It will be moved as soon as the digger is available.

2022 - A complaint had been received regarding the hedge at the top of the Sandringhams. It was agreed to ask Hurdcott Landscapes to cut the hedge. This extra area will be added to the list for next years contract.

Reports:

PLANNING –
S/2007/1223
First floor extension to 47 Avon Drive, Alderbury, Salisbury – No comment.
The following applications have been approved:
S/2007/799      Roof conversion incorporating Dormer windows at Oak House, Southampton Road,.

S/2007/815      Construction of detached dwelling and garage on land adjacent to Overton, 

                         Southampton Road, Alderbury, Salisbury.

No objection was made by the Head of Development Services on the following:
S/2007/1041    Felling of oak tree at Totterdown Cottage, Folly Lane, Alderbury, Salisbury.

S/2007/1044    Felling of ash tree at Totterdown Cottage, Folly Lane, Alderbury, Salisbury.

The following has been withdrawn:

S/2007/822      New garage and annex accommodation at Newhaven, Junction Road, Alderbury, 

                        Salisbury.

POLICE LIAISON – AP reported that these meetings have now ceased but liaison should be done locally instead. This has not yet happened so, AP will raise the matter with the Police Committee.
VILLAGE HALL –  EC reported that new conditions of hire had been written following the enforcement of new regulations. It was also reported that there had been a lot of water in the car park. Wessex water had been asked to clear the drains.
Also, litter problems had been reported therefore, arrangements had been made to make sure the hall exterior is litter free during booked events such as wedding receptions.

EC also reported that as some of the regular bookings had stopped, the committee was considering advertising on the village website. The grand re-opening of the social club is on course for 21st July.
SDC – RB reported that all four districts were now opposed to the unitary authority. A successful legal challenge had been made and the matter should now go to a judicial review. The consultation process had now ended. RB also reported that the consultation process for the Local Development Framework process is well advanced.

FOOTPATHS – Nothing to report.
Southern Area Committee – RB reported that the next Southern Area Committee meeting will be on 12th July 2007 at Radnor Hall, Boddenham. 
VILLAGE WEBSITE – A letter from a resident complaining that the website was out of date had been received. It was agreed that the clerk would take over the website.
Correspondence :

The following had been received:
A reply from the Clarendon Estate regarding the closure of the permissive path. Alderbury Gate had been closed due to new livestock operations on the estate. There are no plans to re-open it but nor is the closure permanent.
2023 - A letter from a resident of Grimstead Road complaining that the reinstatement of the road embankment had not happened despite the parish council writing to the Raglan Housing Association. It was agreed to request a reply from Raglan.
A letter from a resident regarding the Petersfinger Park and ride and also, a reply from District Councillor P Sample.

An email from a resident requesting the scheme of work for the closure of the side road.

2024 - A letter from SDC offering the opportunity for a member of the forward planning team to attend a parish council meeting and discuss the issues and options regarding the Local Development Framework. It was agreed to request a speaker for the next meeting.
A petition from WCC opposing the closure of any rural Post Offices.

A.O.B. – 
2025 - AP complained about the large red brick wall that had been built in front of Pinewood House. He reported that planning permission was not required as the wall is less than one metre high. It was agreed to write to Highways to request information on why the wall is there.
DB requested information on the next new councillors training session available.

BE reported that the newly refurbished noticeboard had nothing in it yet. AP to find a copy of the by-laws to add to the board together with a list of councillors.

RB reported that the new weight restriction on vehicles through the village should be in force by October after the relevant time for advertising the changes.
BE reported that drain covers had been moved on the grass verge outside the recreation ground. AJ agreed to move the heavy concrete blocks back into place.
Date of next meeting: Thursday 6th September 2007 at 7.30 p.m.
Next minute number 2026.
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